
 

 

 July 12, 2021, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building 

 
Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Supervisors, TS Scott, Molly Shultz, John Whelan, 
Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn & Jim Dragano, Secretary Carolyn Dragano, Fire Chief Leslie Young, DSI 
Lead Lloyd Craig, Treasurer Ken Houck 
Present via Audio Video: Solicitor Jon DeWald  
Also present:  Danville News-Joe Sylvester & Henry Eyer  
 
ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED. 
The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Police Chief Dyroff was not available 
 
Treasurer Ken Houck will give his report at the next meeting but discussed:  
Ken said we received the first part of the COVID grant money and asked if the board would like to move 
forward with Wagner Dreese and Elsasser and Associates, P.C.(WDE) to help with our plans on how to use 
this money.  Supervisor Shultz motioned to accept the contract with WDE for professional services to 
help manage the for the COVID funds.   Supervisor Whelan seconded.  Motion passed.  Ken said Lisa from 
WDE will send and engagement letter for signatures so we can get the ball rolling.    
 
Engineer Drew Barton was not available.  
 
Solicitor Jon DeWald – had no report 
 
Zoning officers Dean VonBlohn had no report:  
 
DSI Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report and discussed: 
Lloyd discussed work done since the last meeting:  trees down, overtime, prep work for paving and 
mowing. Paving prep work, checking drains and roadways after storms & placed reflectors on Red Lane.   
 
Lloyd said they lowered a catch basin and repaired a sink hole in Edgewood.   
 
Lloyd said they are seeing a huge problem with bushes, trees, tree limbs & shrubs growing out over the 
roadways, which are causing visibility problems and also blocking signs. He asked the residents to please 
take care of trimming any of these problem areas. 
 
Fire Chief Leslie Young gave her report and discussed:  
Fire Chief Young discussed calls, incidents, carbon monoxide, average response times for dispatch to 
arrival, dispatch to enroute and average time on scene, in house training sessions, accidents, power lines 
down, false alarms, building fires and a vehicle fire.  
 
Chairman Lynn said they had no executive sessions so far this month.   
 
Chairman Lynn asked for public comment related to unfinished or new business:  No comment. 
 
Chairman Lynn reminded residents that the next yard waste pick-up will be next Tuesday, July 20th.  Email 
JDOG at mahoningyards@gmail.com or call 570-759-7715.  Please bag them and call JDOG for pick-up.  
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Chairman Lynn reminded residents of the upcoming Dumpster Day, scheduled for August 14th, from 8am 
to 11am and said to visit our website for details.    
 
Chairman Lynn asked for public comment not related to new business.  No Comment  
 
Supervisor Whelan motioned to adjourn.  Supervisor Scott seconded.  Motion passed.    
 

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not 

transcribed verbatim.   

 

All Reports are available at the Township Building 

 

 

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary  


